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Dear Nikki,

 <http://org.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2
&c=vu7hLr3ztEEKIVwB4s8pzLmOfR7Tk5rp>The holiday season is in full swing, 
and I wanted to rev up our holiday giving drive at the Elton John AIDS 
Foundation (EJAF) with a big THANK YOU to loyal and generous friends like 
you.

THANK YOU for helping us to give homeless LGBT youth a safe place to stay 
and access to HIV testing, medical care, social services, and job training; 
change laws in ten states to stop the criminalization of HIV-positive people; 
provide thousands of low income people in the rural South with access to HIV 
prevention, treatment, and medical care through mobile clinics and telemedicine; 
fund grassroots health organizations serving and led by transgender people; 
support urgently needed syringe services programs to help end injection-related 
HIV infection; and so much more!  

All of these efforts address societal ills that perpetuate the AIDS epidemic – 
poverty, stigma, discrimination, homophobia, and racial, gender, and economic 
inequality – and help serve people most in need and most at risk.  You can be a
big part of the solution by supporting EJAF.

And I have terrific news!  Our generous friends Andy Knight, Beau Gratzer, and 
the Knight Family Foundation will once again match your holiday donations up to 
$50,000!  So please take this opportunity to DOUBLE your holiday gift to EJAF, 
and help us get another step closer to an AIDS-free generation.

Give the gift of love this holiday season by supporting the Elton John AIDS 
Foundation. <http://org.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=gfmpcsOAu%
2BmdEwwFjnSctMPlkrdtpS3f>
With gratitude and best wishes for a happy, healthy holiday, 
 <http://org.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2



&c=QlgWxryQ8koGCvv0mIJc97mOfR7Tk5rp>
Sincerely,
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Elton John
Founder
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 P.S. Please visit www.ejaf.org  <http://org.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2
&c=yClJGdetScvUUcI75JSMgLmOfR7Tk5rp>to find detailed information about 
EJAF's mission and history and to make secure, tax-deductible, online donations 
in support of our work.
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